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Statement on the Situation in Gaza and Neighboring Areas

We, the President and Board of Directors of the Society for Near Eastern Studies in Japan, hereby
express our profound apprehension regarding the utilization of orchestrated violence in the Palestinian
Territories and Israel.

As an association of scholars specializing in diverse fields dedicated to the scholarly exploration
of the Near East, a region distinguished by its extensive historical continuum spanning from the
antiquity to the contemporary era, we extend our deepest condolences to the bereaved families of those
who have perished as a consequence of this dire situation. Additionally, we stand in solidarity with those
individuals who have endured physical and psychological trauma and continue to endure its enduring
consequences.

We fervently demand the immediate cessation of all hostilities perpetuated by any actor, the
liberation of individuals unjustly incarcerated, and the unhindered provision of aid to those in need. We
acknowledge the complexity of the historical underpinnings of this issue, which pose significant
challenges to unravelling; nevertheless, we anticipate that all pertinent stakeholders will actively engage
in measures conducive to reconciliation.

Furthermore, we are committed to conscientiously deliberating the role we, as an academic
community and as individual researchers, can assume, leveraging our collective knowledge. We expect
and encourage all concerned parties to contemplate and undertake actions commensurate with their
capacities in pursuit of a resolution to this predicament.

In particular, we call upon the government of Japan to undertake unwavering and vigorous
diplomatic initiatives guided by the foundational principle of pacifism, a core tenet of our national
policy.

We firmly believe that the responses to the current situation will exert a momentous influence on
the trajectory of the so-called Palestinian issue, rendering this juncture a pivotal one for action to

preclude the bequeathal of this historical burden to future generations.

October 25, 2023
President and Board of Directors

The Society for Near Eastern Studies in Japan



